
                 
Dear Parents/Caregivers,   

 
 
Last Thursday afternoon 44 educators attending the 20th Global Connections Foundation 
Seminar, hosted by Wesley College, visited our wonderful school for the afternoon.  
The delegates, from 17 different countries, were treated with a Choir performance, 
informative tours of the school led by our School Captains, Vice Captains and Year 6 school 
leaders and hands-on STEM based learning in all classes for the last session of the day.  
An engaging afternoon was had by all! 
Photo Above: Our School Captains receiving a gift of thanks. 
   

Wishing you all a safe and happy Term 1 break.  Kind regards, Sonia & Staff 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Please see Term 2  #draft 1 Calendar on back page updates across the Term will be highlighted in 

yellow 
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Another phenomenal School Choir performance! Our South African visitor had a tear in her eye as she 

thoroughly enjoyed listening to songs from her homeland. Later on she sincerely thanked Mrs. 

Anderson, and spoke of her joy! 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 FOR TERM 1  

Our Term 1 You Can Do It focus is: 

 Getting Along 

Prep B  - Willow 

 

1/2B – Chloe C 

Year 2/ 3LM- Taya 

 
3/ 4L- Max  

5/ 6 A- Shaylee 

 

5/ 6 D- All students 

 

Chaplain’s Award- Shaylee School Captains Award- Brett 

 

CHAPLAIN’S CHAT  

Wise words from Bruce Lee to finish off Term 1… 

“You will continue to suffer if you have an emotional reaction to everything that is said to you.  True power is 

sitting back and observing everything with logic.  If words control you that means everyone else can control 

you.  Breathe and allow things to pass.” 

Have a wonderful holiday and Easter break; see you in Term 2!  Blessings,  

Julie McDowell…School Chaplain 
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Term 1 Disco- photo board on display in Term 2 
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Term 1 summary:     Our first term of the 2019 school year has been (as usual) a very 

busy and productive one!       Thank you all for your commitment to our wonderful school 

and to the ongoing learning successes for our students. 

This term we have among other achievements: 

- Celebrated a very positive start to the year with 113 students enrolled at our school on Census 

Day. Currently we have 115 students. 

- Welcomed Olivia and Rowan as School Captains and Ameekah and Hamish as Vice 

Captains. 

- Settled 13 Preps into primary education, all Preps now attending full time! 

- Elected House Captains and Junior School Council representatives and conducted weekly 

Student Leadership Meetings.  

- Sought Eco- Crew representatives from across the Senior Unit. 

-Registered for Energy Breakthrough 2019!  

- Enjoyed a Welcome to the 2019 Year BBQ with students, parents and staff enjoying a 

sausage and a chat!  Parents actively participated in and learned about the practical aspects of 

our Specialists Program and Extra-curricular Activities at a family fun activity session after 

the Welcome BBQ 

- Celebrated weekly Students of the Week! 

- Established our class and yard rules in line with our School Values and Positive Behaviours 

approaches 

- Celebrated a Beckworth win in the Senior Swimming Sports but were very proud of all 

participants! Students also excelled at the Eureka Swimming and Encouragement events! 

- Completed the 2019 School Council election process. We welcome Andy Campbell as our 

newest SC representative! Welcomed returning school councillors Mr Richard Howell- 

(President), Di Bongiorno, Vicki Anderson, Ross Adams, Karl Schaefer, Jo Henderson- Drife, 

Chris Coon, Steve Kinnersly – (Treasurer), Ange Flowers, Ben Marsland and Malcolm Hull.  

- Mr Paul James & Mrs Di Bongiorno attended professional learning in leading 

Mathematics (EMU) and Literacy (Reading Recovery) teaching and learning. Mr Burke 

attended Michael Ymer mathematics professional learning in Melbourne. All teaching staff 

members attended multiple learning sessions including a preparing for the NAPLAN online 

practice session. On the co-ordinated practice day all students were able to complete their task. 

-We raised an incredible $1632 at the Historic Vehicle Show! Thank you to the hard-working 

helpers! 

- We completed a very successful Finance Audit!  

-Senior Leaders met with Hepburn Shire representatives about our footpath needs from school 

to Angus St. We have had an undertaking that the footpath will be completed in 2019! 

- We danced away at our term 1 Disco! (thank you parent helpers!)  

-We thoroughly engaged our international visitors. They were suitably impressed (of course) 

by students and school!  

- Enjoyed yummy pancakes this morning as an end of term celebration of our highly successful 

Breakfast Program- thanks Julie & Helpers! 

- Reviewed, re-established & Practised our   

Values daily - We learn, We show respect, We are safe 
 

On a personal note I would sincerely like to thank Vicki Anderson & Felicity Longmire for their 

exemplary efforts in the role of Acting Principal during my 4 week Long Service Leave absence. Well 

done ladies! Thank you all for your support, particularly during this time! I’m excited to be back!  
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BREAKFAST CLUB VOLUNTEERS URGENTLY NEEDED 

We run a School Breakfast Club to ensure our students can have a healthy and happy start to their school day. 

All students at our school are invited to attend our warm and welcoming Breakfast Club. 

We are currently seeking 2-3 parent/community volunteers to assist with: 

• setting up our breakfast area 

• helping prepare and serve breakfast to students 

• providing valuable social interaction for students 

• cleaning up at the conclusion of breakfast. 

DETAILS…   DAYS: Thursdays 

TIME: 8am – 9am 

CONTACT:  Julie (School Chaplain) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A reminder to all bike and scooter riders:     

With the cooler weather approaching, we are seeing more and more students riding their 

bikes and scooters to school, which is fantastic! Please remember to keep yourself safe 

by wearing a properly fitted and approved bike helmet at all times. This is a required road safety regulation 

designed to reduce the risk of injury. We are able to safely store your helmets at school for the day, ready for 

the ride home. Well done to those students who use ‘pedal or foot power’ to get to school, it is great for your 

bodies and the environment!     

2019 Essential Education Fees 
 
A reminder that school fees were due on Monday 18th March. If you have not yet paid and have any 
problems making this payment please feel free to contact the office to arrange a payment plan. 
 
We look forward to your fees being paid as soon as possible or having you approach us to arrange alternative 
payment. BPAY, EFTPOS and cash are all welcomed. 
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Clunes PS Athletics Sports 7/5/2019 

(Third Tuesday after the school holidays) 

Beckworth Blue 

Bolton Yellow 

Cameron Red 

Running events start down at the Clunes football oval at 9:30am 

with the junior running events starting at approximately 10:40am. 

Junior & senior field events will be held back at school after 11:30. 

Wear your team colours and be ready for some serious fun! 

HELPERS NEEDED TO RUN FIELD EVENTS: If you’re interested 

please see Mr James ASAP. Thanks! 

 
 

 

REMINDER - Mother’s Day Gifts order form              

 

This year the parent’s group are doing canvas handprints (as pictured above) that the children may purchase 

for their mothers, grandmothers or special person for Mother’s Day on 12th May. All gifts are to be pre-

ordered and pre-paid and will be available for collection on Friday 10th May.  

 

Student Name - 

Class -  

ORDER TO BE RETURNED BY 1ST MAY (Extended) – No late orders 

Gift idea Cost  Number  Total  

Handprint Canvas $5.00 each    

Total      
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Friday 5 April:  Last Day Term 1     finish 1pm (casual dress day)   
 

Reminder:  Friday 19th April: Good Friday   Term 2 resumes: Tuesday 23rd April, 2019 
ANZAC Day: Thursday 25th April, 2019  

 
TERM 2 CALENDAR 2019      draft #1   Thursday 4th April 2019        PARENTS   

SCHOOL EVENTS SCHEDULE  Newsletter- every 2nd week 
  

Week 1  Tuesday  23 – Friday 26 April    

TRANSITION BOOKLETS home to Yr 6 families at the beginning of Term 2- date TBC 
 

Tuesday 23 April: Term 2 begins NO Assembly   

Wednesday 24 April:  SC Meeting 7pm 

Thursday 25 April:  ANZAC Day- Clunes PS ceremony participation- guard of honour + PUBLIC HOLIDAY     

Friday 26 April: Teeth on Wheels- follow up visit       

   

Week 2: 29 April - 3May   Attitudes to School Survey begins this week 3 week online participation period

  TBC    
Tuesday 30 April: Student Support Group Meetings    GRIP Leadership Conference- Student Leaders 

Wednesday 1 May: 

Thursday 2 May: 

Friday 3 May:   CROSS COUNTRY Clunes Golf Club    

Saturday 4th & Sunday 5th May: Book Town Helpers required please. Please see the Office  
  

Week 3: 6-10 May Mothers’ Day stall  this week -TBC    Helpers required in lead up to/ on the day.  
 

Tuesday 7 May   Athletics Sports- whole school    

Wednesday 8 May  School Council 7pm 

Friday 10 May:   Mothers’ Day gifts delivered to families that placed an Order. TBC         

 Mother’s Day –Sunday 12th May  

   

Week 4: 13-17 May Education Week 13-17 May    

Tuesday 14 May:  NAPLAN Online begins (Yr 3 & 5 Lang Conventions & Writing)   

Wednesday 15 May:  NAPLAN Online (Yr 3 & 5 Reading)  

Thursday 16 May:  NAPLAN Online (Yr 3 & 5 Numeracy)     

Friday 18 May:   NAPLAN catch up        Division Cross Country    
 

Week 5:  20-24 May  

Tuesday 21 May:  Mt Rowan Maths Challenge Years 4 & 5 

Friday 24th May:   Tree Orders Close 

  

Week 6:  27- 31 May  
Tuesday 28 May:   Art Gallery of Ballarat- whole school visit   
 

Week 7:   3-7 June      

Tuesday 4 June:   Junior School Council Meeting 

Friday 7 June:    Earth Ed Yr 5 /6       Wesley Concert- to the Bluestone 1.30 – 2.30pm TBC 
 

Week 8:   10-14 June Monday Public Holiday   

Monday 10 June:  Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

Wednesday 12 June:  School Council   7pm    
  

Week 9:   17-21 June         

Thursday 20 June:  School Disco  

Friday 21 June:   Focus Day- Indigenous Curriculum focus 

 

Week 10:   24-28 June      

Wednesday 26 June:  Earth Ed Year 3 /4      

Friday 28 June:    Last Day of Term 2      1pm finish     Casual Dress Day 

Dates to be confirmed: Parent Teacher Interview Day, Reports home to Parents Day, Hot Lunch Day, 

Transition distribution/ collection completed 


